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Dear Knights, 

The account of David and Goliath 
seems like a perfect reading for 
considering this year’s March for 
Life.  The Church has asked all to 
pray for the legal protection of 
unborn children.  No one thought 
David would be successful — 
except David.  He knew that God 
had protected him before, and 
would do it again if he trusted 
that he was doing God’s work.  

Despite even the king telling David 
he would not be successful, David was confident. 

That is the same way Catholics need to be on this issue of 
legalized abortion.  While more and more people seem to 
think it is acceptable to take the life of an unborn child, we 
are to stand firm in the face of this atrocity.  Popular culture 
can be seen as a Goliath that we are battling today. 

In the united States, the decision was made some years 
ago that a woman’s liberty to have or not have a child was 
more important than the child’s right to life.  Arguments 

(Continued on page 3) 

Chaplain Gatto 
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Worthy Brothers All, 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Joseph Myers, GK 

Grand Knight Ryan 

Greetings Worthy Brothers, 

The cold weather is upon us, yet 
there is much going on at our 
council.  I recently joined Tootsie 
Roll chairman Kevin Carlsen and 
representatives from other coun-
cils at the annual meeting to deter-
mine how the proceeds would be 
distributed.  There were many 
worthwhile groups seeking funds 
and the requests far exceeded the 
monies collected.  Some groups re-
ceived the amount they requested while others did not.  
Near the end of the meeting, I decided that our council was 
able to offer an additional check.  It didn't come close to 
meeting the shortfall, but it allowed three groups to receive 
more funds.  We are men of charity - keep feeding the yel-
low Tootsie Roll canisters when you come to the lounge to 
aid the intellectually disabled.  Expect changes to this pro-
gram which will enable us to raise more money next year to 
help more in need. 

I recently attended a Seniors Club event hosted by Bob Wa-
ters.  Bob has been persistent in asking me to attend one of 

(Continued on page 6) 

Grand Knight Ryan 

The Cardinal O’Connor Conference on Life, organized  by the Georgetown University Knight 
of Columbus Council No. 6375, is focused on educati ng and forming the next generation of 
pro-life leaders.  Now in its 15 th year, and held the day before the March for Life, the confer-
ence is an opportunity for pro-life college student s to learn and network with each other, 
reinforce their activism and strengthen the future of the culture of life movement.  The con-
ference is named for Cardinal John Joseph O’Connor,  former Archbishop of New York, who 
was a forceful advocate for human life at all stage s, and founder of the Sisters of Life. 
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The Exemplification for the Fourth 
Degree in the Washington District 
will take place on Saturday, March 
29, 2014.  This once-a-year event is 
open to all 3rd degree Knights. 

The Fourth Degree, based on the 
virtue of patriotism, is the highest degree in the 
Order.  All Knights should strive to attain it. 

The Exemplification will take place at the Colony 
House Hotel and Conference Center, in Clinton, 
Maryland.  Candidate check in is at 10:30 am, with 
the Exemplification to begin at noon.  The ladies 
activities begin at 10:30 am, and include a lunch-
eon at noon.  A banquet will begin at 5:00 pm. 

The fee for candidates, which includes one ban-
quet ticket, a lapel pin, social baldric and process-
ing charges, is $70.  Additional banquet tickets are 
$50, with the fee for the ladies program set at $25. 

Rock Creek Council is served by the Cardinal 
O’Boyle Assembly for Color Corps participation at 
various council events, such as the annual Memo-
rial Mass, Installation of Officers, and special cele-
brations of the churches we serve.  The Assembly 
meets the third Thursday of every month.  If you 
are a third degree member, think of joining the As-
sembly and meeting a group of wonderful men. 

For more information about the Exemplification and 
Assembly, contact Faithful Trustee Neil Dorian at 
301-237-0552, or Faithful Navigator Gregory Curtin 
at 301-654-5543.  

SK Gregory CurtinSK Gregory CurtinSK Gregory CurtinSK Gregory Curtin    
Faithful Navigator 

Worthy Brothers All, 

Let’s finish the Columbian Year strong.  All of our councils are 
within reach of their recruitment and insurance quotas and can 
make Star Council. 

The hardest task to reach Star Council is to recruit new mem-
bers AND to get more insurance members.   We often say that 
insurance is optional, but it is in the member’s best interest that 
he and his family are covered to offset financial disaster if he 
should fall ill or pass away unexpectedly. 

Every council has a benefits advisor, and his services are 
FREE to any member who requests help.   IF you were to get 
financial advice from an outside professional, it would normally 
cost you about $5,000 PLUS you could never be sure that the 
advisor would always act in your best interest.  The Knight’s 
advisors are ALL brother Knights, and they will be there for you 
through all the good times and the bad. 

The Knights insurance program is the best available anywhere, 
plus it is a non-profit.  What that means is you will get the best 
rates possible, and any net proceeds will be distributed back to 
the policy holders or given to charity.  That cannot be said 
about any other top insurance program.  If you are so wealthy 
that you do not need insurance, consider buying a small policy 
and having the council as the beneficiary .  It will insure the 
long-term financial health of your council. 

March 1,  we will have a 2nd degree  ceremony at 10:30 AM and 
a 3rd degree  ceremony at 1:30 PM at St. Catherine Labore 
school.  It is the ONLY 3rd degree ceremony for this district this 
year, while the second degree is the last one for the year.  
Lunch will be served in between ceremonies.  Please let us 
know IF you can attend so we can prepare enough food.  Email 
me at wmchin987@gmail.com 

Vivat Jesus!   

Wes Chin, District Deputy No. 18 

 

DISTRICT DEPUTY’S REPORT Cardinal Patrick A. O’Boyle 
Assembly, No. 386  

The goal of the membership in our council is to increase 
membership in our Order.  Many ask why growth in the 
Order is so critical and why such emphasis is place on 
increasing membership.  The answer is simple.  Without 
growth our programs fail to have new ideas and become 
stagnant.  The various charitable, church, council, and 
youth programs are what the Knights of Columbus are 
known for and those programs require new members. 

Supreme Knight Carl A. Anderson said: "President John 
F. Kennedy once said about Americans that 'we are build-
ers, and we build best when we build greatly.'  I believe 
the same can be said of Knights of Columbus.  My brother 
Knights, the Order has built greatly in the past; now it's 
our turn!" 

Today, the Order has grown to over 1.8 Million members.  

Our resources are utilized to support countless causes, 
programs, and parishes all over the world and most im-
portantly in our local community.  And through continued 
growth, we not only preserve the goal of our founder, Fa-
ther McGivney, we seize the opportunity to help parishes 
themselves prosper through the five key areas of service - 
faith, community, family, youth, and fellowship.  Because 
of his vision and the hard-work of dedicated Knights, the 
Rock Creek Council has become a well-respected service 
organization in our community.   

Keep up the good work! 

Vivat Jesus! 

Art HarrisArt HarrisArt HarrisArt Harris    
Membership Director 

A Report from the Membership DirectorA Report from the Membership DirectorA Report from the Membership DirectorA Report from the Membership Director    
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The regular football season is over.  Although neither 
the Redskins nor the Ravens did anything to get excited 
about about, it was fun watching in the lounge. 

Now it is time the Super Bowl XLVIII on 
Sunday, February 2; it begins at 6:30 PM.  
The lounge is ready!!! 

Would you rather watch 
the game, sitting in an 
outdoor stadium in the 
New Jersey Meadowlands — in 
frigid arctic air and even a possibility 
of snow — or in our warm lounge, 
on our many large-screen TVs, en-
joying the camaraderie of friends. 

When you have had enough football, catch some of the 
excitement of the Winter Olympics from Sochi, Russia, 
while you get ready for March Madness and the onset 
of the basketball season.  Have fun in your lounge. 

The Lounge is available for private parties and meet-
ings during off hours.  However, ALL PARTIES MUST 
BE PREARRANGED TO AVOID DOUBLE BOOKINGS. 

See you in the lounge!  Don't forget to sign the BOOK! 

Lounge phone: 301-530-1628 

Mike Horan: 240-793-1169 

when a child becomes formed enough to warrant protec-
tion under the Constitutional guarantee of “Life, Liberty 
and the Pursuit of Happiness” have left the unborn child 
unprotected. 

This argument is something we Catholics have already 
settled.  The person is formed at the moment of concep-
tion.  Whether the child could live on its own or not, there 
is a person created at that point, endowed with an im-
mortal soul, and made in the image and likeness of God.  
To kill that child would be contrary to the law of love God 
has given us. 

When we hear the Gospel, we are reminded that God’s 
will and man’s idea of God’s will may not always be in 
sync.  During the earthly life of Jesus, the religious lead-
ers among the Jews saw the works of Jesus as wrong.  
They were so focused on their own ideas of what was 
important that they missed the very teachings of the Son 
of God.  When they heard Jesus talk and saw His works, 
most of then refused to consider whether they had a 
wrong understanding of what God really wanted of them. 

The same may be true today for some people.  Poverty, 
domestic abuse and other evils may lead some people to 
believe that abortion is a reasonable answer to difficult 
pregnancies.  We are to show the error of this thinking 
and act in ways that help people who believe this follow 
the example of Jesus, as set forth in the Gospel.  It is to 
“save lives, rather tha destroy them,” even if this seems 
problematic.  We are to remember that God created life, 
so we cannot decide to destroy it. 

Monsignor Gatto 

CHAPLAIN’S MESSAGE 

(Continued from page 1 

ROSARY AT  7:30 P.M . 
 

  We pray the Rosary 

of Our Lady at 7:30 

pm before our 

regularly scheduled 

meetings on the 2nd 

and 4th Thursdays of 

each month 

The Rosary is a 

proven, effective 

prayer in meeting in-

dividual needs, as 

well as in addressing 

national crises 

Come and join us! 

Hours:  Monday Thru Thursday 4-9 
Friday 4-12, Saturday 1-7, Sunday Noon-8 

Your Fun-Filled Lounge 

  

Youth Activities 
  
The basketball free throw competition for boys and girls, 
aged 10-14, is coming up in February. 

Every participant will receive a certificate of participa-
tion.  Winners in each age group will receive a plaque and 
will be invited to the District 
championship, to be held at 
a later date.  After that, the 
winners will be invited to 
the State Championships. 

Details will follow.  The 
event is free.  Come and 
have fun! 

If you have any questions, 
please call Brian at 301-467-
5086 or Pat at 301-704-
7213.. 

Brian and Pat Dowd 
Youth Activities Directors 
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I saw a video of Mother Teresa in 
which she stated, “I feel that the 
greatest destroyer of peace today is 
abortion, because Jesus said, ‘If 
you receive a little child, you re-
ceive me.’  So every abortion is the 
denial of receiving Jesus.  It is 
really a war against the child, a di-

rect killing of the innocent child, murder by the mother 
herself.” 

Last December, in LifeNews.com, Nancy Flanders wrote 
an article refuting the comments of Danna Schaper, Sen-
ior Minister at Judson Memorial Church.  Ms. Schaper 
had expressed how frustrating it is to hear some women 
arguing against her abortion rights.  This had been pre-
cipitated by the proposed court action of Hobby Lobby.  
Ms. Schaper stated that taking away a woman’s right to 
abort a child, makes her “sub-human or a second class 
citizen and demeaning.”  In the article, Ms. Flanders 
stated that “we all have a choice to do whatever we wish, 
however, this does not mean that each choice is good.  To 
feed one’s child a good breakfast is good; to feed oneself 
cookies for lunch is not good.  Both, however, are choices.  
The latter went on further, stating that “being pro-life 
does not mean I don’t value women.  Quite the opposite is 
true.  Being pro-life means that I believe in the strength of 
women.   I believe women are capable and loving and are 
intelligent.  Abortion devalues women.”  She concluded 
her article with a quote from Mother Teresa: “It is poverty 
to decide that a child must die so that you may live as you 

wish.  A poverty, not a moral choice.”  I believe that Ms. 
Flanders and Mother Teresa both have stressed the point 
that not all choices may be moral or right.  

Surprisingly, Justice Sonia Sotomayor issued a stay, a 
temporary halt, for the Little Sisters of the Poor, in Colo-
rado from being forced to take out an insurance plan that 
would “compel them to fully pay for drugs and procedures 
to end pregnancy.”  Not only did this stay apply to this 
one order, but also to more than 200 religious, faith-
based organizations, including some colleges and univer-
sities, parochial schools, hospitals, etc.  I am sure that 
prayers would not hurt, asking for this stay to be made 
permanent.  For now it seems that Justice Sotomayor is 
more on the ball than Chief Justice Roberts was earlier. 

According to Janice Shaw Crouse, “more pro-life laws 
have passed in various states over the past three years 
than in the entire previous decade.”  In the year 2000, 
only 13 states had any abortion restrictions.  Today the 
number is 27 states. I believe the reason for this is that 
more people are beginning to realize that “late-term abor-
tions are too near to that of infanticide.”   This has been 
brought around, in part, with the ultrasound instruments.  
My concern about this stay is that it was the Supreme 
Court that made abortions legal. 

I am not able to speak about the March for Life of January 
22, since this article had to be submitted by the 17th of 
January.  Be sure, however, I will speak of its doings and 
successes in our next issue. 

God Bless. 

 CULTURE OF LIFE ACTIVITIES REPORT  
  Peter and Mary Ann Ferrigno, Culture of Life Chaircouple 

 

SSSSENIORSENIORSENIORSENIORS  C C C CLUBLUBLUBLUB     
 

 ST VALENTINE’S LUNCHEONST VALENTINE’S LUNCHEONST VALENTINE’S LUNCHEONST VALENTINE’S LUNCHEON    
 

 AND MONTHLY MEETINGAND MONTHLY MEETINGAND MONTHLY MEETINGAND MONTHLY MEETING    
 

Sunday, February 9 — 1:00 to 3:00 PM 
Cantrel Hall 

 
Deli Platter Luncheon 

Entertainment by the Daytones’ Barbershop QuartetEntertainment by the Daytones’ Barbershop QuartetEntertainment by the Daytones’ Barbershop QuartetEntertainment by the Daytones’ Barbershop Quartet 

$20.00 per Member, with $2.00 Cash Bar 
 

Pay at the Door, BUT Reservations Are a Must By Thu rsday, February 6th  

RSVP:   Ann Doby — 301-530-7820 or Jean Gordon — 301- 530-4926     
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Now that the state of Virginia has a new Governor, De-
mocratic lawmakers are beginning to push for same-sex 
marriages.  By the time it would go before their General 
Assembly, a voting year, 2014, then before the voters in 
Virginia, one should not expect a chance of this happen-
ing until at least 2016.  This should not be easy if a Re-
publican House is still in control. 

To be more competitive with the state’s neighbors, Mary-
land and the District of Columbia, Virginai lawmakers feel 
that it behooves them to become receptive to gay-
marriage. Remember that it is the state that determines 
this. Although our federal government, which is totally for 
same-sex marriages, would like nothing better.  They 
have no hand in pushing this through.  The Internal Reve-
nue Service has stated that all states should permit this 
form of marriage, so there would be less confusion when 
it comes to tax-laws.  However, the IRS already has been 
told that there should be no problem; the federal govern-
ment should follow the law of a person’s legal residence 
to determine marital status, when implementing federal 
laws.  This directive is contained in the State Marriage 
Defense Act of 2014, and should avoid any inconsistency.  
One has to wonder why the Supreme Court felt that they 
had to change DOMA so as to make it less confusing.  
The court has stated, “The Federal Government, through 
our history has deferred to state law policy decisions with 
respect to domestic relations“. 

Our Holy Father, Pope Francis, will install nineteen new 
cardinals on February 22.  They have been picked from 
Asia, Africa, and Latin America mainly.  This is the exact 
number needed to bring the voting ranks of the College of 
Cardinals to 120.  He is expected to ask them to direct 
extra efforts to the poor.  According to Rev. Federico 

Lombardi, the pope has selected churchmen from Haiti 
and Burkina Faso, where there are so many destitute.  
You can imagine how devastating it would be if such or-
ganizations in the United States, as the Little Sisters of 
the Poor, who freely provide to the poor, all of their reli-
gious support, labor and materials, without any cost.  
Who would take up this slack if the HHS mandate forces 
them to close?  It is obvious that at times, our government 
does not truly think ahead. 

I am sure that most of us have not seen the likes of our 
Holy Father.  According to an article in the National 
Catholic Register, by Father Dwight Longenecker, the 
Holy Father says that we are to evangelize joyfully.  He 
opposes an economy of exclusion.  He cries out against 
inequality that leads to violence and acknowledges a 
range of cultural problems that impede evangelization.  
He chastises “spiritual worldliness”, a religion that looks 
perfectly fine on the outside but is rotten on the inside.  
He explains this spiritual worldliness lurks behind the fas-
cination with social and political gain or pride in their abil-
ity to manage practical affairs or an obsession with pro-
grams of self-help and self-realizations”. 

Our Holy Father had a lot more to say, and I am sure that 
it will take a while for most of us to truly get the full mean-
ing of what he said.  Father Longenecker said as Jesus 
turned over the tables in the Temple, so Pope Francis is 
turning over those who have set places, established 
agendas and organized power structures in the Church.  I 
must say that Father Longenecker’s explanation of what 
the pope said will surely be much over the heads of many 
of us and in time I am sure, will be further explained. 

God Bless. 

  

CHURCH ACTIVITIES REPORT  
  Peter D. Ferrigno, PGK 

Rental CornerRental CornerRental CornerRental Corner 

The Rock Creek Mansion is bustling with newly engaged 
couples seeking out a lovely venue for their reception. 
 They are coming to the right place!   

Pass the word to your friends planning special events. The 
Rock Creek Mansion is Bethesda's hidden gem for cele-
brations!  

Visit our website at www.rockcreekmansion.com and 

remember members get a discount. 

Julie Buckingham Carter 
Event Coordinator 

cell phone: 240-426-1220,  

email: rcmansion@gmail.com 
LIKE us on Facebook 

website: www.rockcreekmansion.com 
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their events and I'm glad I did.  Bob does a marvelous job 
in coming up with different ideas and venues where the 
seniors can enjoy each other's company.  Please thank 
Bob when you see him for his ongoing efforts in making 
the seniors a vital part of our council. 

I see consistency in our charitable and fraternal actions.  
I'd like to see more unity.  Our council depends on many 
of our members getting involved.  If you have a specific 
area of interest, reach out directly to the chair of that core 
area.  We will hold a free throw basketball shooting con-
test soon.  Connect with Youth chairmen Brian and Kevin 
Dowd and offer your assistance.  Don't wait to be asked to 
help.  Step forward and get involved.  Too many of our 
events are supported by the same group of men.  We sup-
port Church, Culture of Life, Youth, Family, Council, and 
Community Programs.  Do you have an idea how to sup-
port or add to these areas?  If so, contact me, please. 

Most of you that know me know that I appreciate the 
game of golf.  I'll admit that I'll get locked into watching a 
tournament on a Saturday or a Sunday afternoon.  The 
PGA Tour recently contested the Humana Challenge 
(formerly the Bob Hope Desert Classic) in Palm Springs, 
CA.  As coverage broke for a commercial, the screen 
flashed a Bob Hope quote I found inspiring and relevant 
for all in our council: "If you haven't got any charity in 
your heart, you have the worst kind of heart trouble."  We 
get to give, not give to get. 

The Knight of the Month parking space for February is 
awarded to Bob Waters.  I figure he'll enjoy the short walk 
in the cold weather from the space to the lounge! 

Vivat Jesus! 

Chris Ryan 
Grand Knight 

(Continued from page 1) 

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 

84% OF AMERICANS SUPPORT SIGNIFICANT ABORTION RESTRICTIONS 

More than four decades after the Supreme Court’s deci-
sion in Roe v. Wade, the vast majority of Americans are 
still very uncomfortable with the reality of widespread 
abortion in the United States. 

A new survey of Americans finds strong support for abor-
tion restrictions – including among those who identify as 
“strongly pro-choice.”  Eighty-four percent of Americans 
would limit abortion to, at most, the first three months of 
pregnancy, with 58 percent of strongly pro-choice Ameri-
cans supporting such limits. 

When these findings are analyzed further, 11 percent 
would never permit abortion under any circumstance, 12 
percent only to save the life of the mother, and 33 percent 
only in cases of rape, incest or to save the life of the 
mother. 

Thus, a solid 56 percent of those polled would either 
never permit or allow abortion only under very limited 
circumstances — in contrast, only 44 percent favor unre-
stricted abortions, even if limited to the first trimester of a 
pregnancy. 

The Knights-of-Columbus-sponsored Marist Poll also 
found that almost three-quarters of Americans (74 per-
cent) favor a ban on abortions after 20 weeks except to 
save the life of the mother, a majority of Americans (53 
percent) believe life begins at conception, and more than 
6 in 10 (62 percent) think abortion is morally wrong. 

More than 8 in 10 Americans (84 percent) do not see the 
abortion debate as an all or nothing proposition, saying 
that laws can protect both the well-being of a woman and 
the life of the unborn. 

Other key findings of the survey include: 

•  80 percent support parental notification before a minor 
can obtain an abortion. 

•  79 percent support a 24-hour waiting period prior to 
having an abortion. 

•  76 percent oppose allowing abortions to be performed 
by non-doctors. 

•  62 percent want to change laws to allow for some re-
strictions on abortion. 

•  58 percent support showing a woman an ultrasound 
image of her baby at least a day before an abortion. 

•  57 percent believe abortion does a woman more harm 
than good in the long run. 

•  55 percent — including 6 in 10 Millennials (adults 18 to 
32) — want continued debate on the abortion issue. 

On a related note, the survey also found that more than 7 
in 10 Americans (71 percent) also believe that freedom of 
religion should be protected above government laws. 

“Four decades after Roe v. Wade, abortion remains at 
odds with the conscience and common sense of the 
American people,” said Knights of Columbus CEO Carl 
Anderson. “The American people understand that abor-
tion is bad for everyone, and even those who strongly sup-
port abortion want it reduced significantly, so it is time 
that our lawmakers and our courts reflected this reality.” 

This survey of 2,001 adults ages 18 and older residing in 
the continental United States was conducted December 
10-15, 2013. 

For more information about this and other polls spon-
sored by the Knights, go to www.kofc.org/polls 
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Lecture was a Great Success 
On Friday, January 10, Bill Thierfelder, president of Belmont Abbey College, in North Carolina, spoke in Cantrel Hall 
to about 100 people.  Although he mentioned that Belmont Abbey was the first school to sue the government over the 
HHS mandate and its effect on religious freedom, the main focus of his presentation was on attaining peak perform-
ance in whatever we 
do.  He drew exam-
ples from his experi-
ences in college and 
professional sports, 
business and every-
day life.   

After his talk, Thier-
felder signed copies 
of his book, Less 
Than a Minute to Go.  
The success of the 
talk can be judged by 
the response, with 
many people pur-
chasing multiple cop-
ies.  The talk was 
sponsored by De-
fend Life and hosted 
by the Council. 

Meet Jim Bilodeau, Our New Financial Benefits Advisor 

I'm a DC native who's spanned the Beltway:  Born at 
Georgetown Hospital, raised in Northern Virginia on the 
mean streets of McLean attendingO'Connell High School. 
 I had the good fortune of being able to attend college via 
a baseball scholarship at both Catholic U and William & 
Mary - graduating from the latter with an Economics de-
gree.  I now live in Rockville with my wife Peggy and 4 
kids.  We are members of St. Patrick's Parish where I 
pitch in as Athletic Director. 

I joined the Knights in '83 at EDW Council in Arlington 
and transferred my membership to Rosensteel Council in 
Silver Spring in the early '90's.  I've been in the financial 
services industry for awhile with various roles such as for-
eign currency trader and investment banker and have also 
sold financial research products/services to the industry. 

During my career I received a life/health license and was 
recently recruited by the Knights to represent their 
 fraternal benefits to the families at Rock Creek and Mont-
gomery Councils.  I look forward to helping out Mike 
Patten at Rock Creek and will be assisting brother Knights 
whose surnames beginning with A - K. 

Many Knights, myself included until recently, have no 
idea that the Order offers Disability Insurance and Long-
Term-Care Insurance along with Life Insurance.  I know 
that Disability Insurance is the most overlooked product 
for most guys.  I had a horrible accident a dozen years ago 
and the Rosensteel guys really took care of me and my 
family.  They built me a ramp on my home while I recov-
ered from a fall that crushed both my heels and they even 

threw a fund raiser since I was a commissioned sales guys 
who wouldn't be closing too much business in a wheel 
chair.  Having Long Term Disability Insurance saved my 
family financially and I don't want to see any Knights 
caught short.  

I look forward to doing whatever I can to make sure the 
membership knows the entire suite of products offered - 
not just life insurance.  While the latter is an important 
financial planning tool that every family man should have, 
it's not the end all and be all. 

I look forward to meeting you soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Bilodeau 
Office Phone: 301-460-6514 
Cell Phone: 301-980-8011 
Email: James. Bilodeau@KofC.org 
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Sick: PGK Vince Bunag, James 
Caulfield (father of DGK Jamie 
Caulfield), Helen Finncutter 
(widow of PGK Joe Finncutter), 
Bill Freehan (father-in-law of GK 
Chris Ryan), Barbara Waters 
(sister-in-law of PGK Bob Waters), 
Jodi Harris (friend of Warden 
Richard Heim), Kevin Sheehan, 
Alex Lee, Jimmy Phelan (brother-
in-law of Warden Richard Heim), 
Hunter and Stephanie Robinson (nephew and niece 
of Warden Heim), Christine Lon (friend of PGK Joe 
Doniger), Jim Divers (friend of PGK Bob Waters), 
Emelia Chavez Aragon (mother of Ray Aragon), 
PGK Tom Schneider (Mater Dei Council), and those 
on the Seniors’ sick list (p. 11) 

Recently Deceased: Susanna Machicado (cousin of 
PGK Roberto Ibanez),  Julie Wood (sister-in-law of 
Tom Tappan), HLM Thomas Melo, Jim Phillipson 
(uncle of PGK John Vivian), and Martha Hartmann 

Please keep the above folks, and all of our ailing 
and deceased members, families and friends in 
your prayers. 

Remember Our Sick & Deceased A Request from Supreme 
During the recent 41st anniversary of the tragic Roe v. 
Wade decision, we were reminded of our duty as faithful 
citizens to stand in defense of life whenever the opportu-
nity arises.  We have one such opportunity as Congress 
considers the No Taxpayer Funding for Abortion Act, 
H.R. 7.  This important legislation would permanently 
ban federal funds from being used to pay for abortions. 

For more than 30 years, Congress has worked to ensure 
that taxpayer-funded government health care assistance, 
such as Medicare, Medicaid, and the Children’s Health 
Insurance Program, do not provide funding for abortion.  
This work, taking the form of bill amendments, has been 
very successful.  The Hyde Amendment, for example, has 
helped prevent the government from funding 675,000 
abortions each year.  However, these amendments are 
not permanent law.  Passage of these amendments re-
quires several annual actions by Congress, and, while 
these actions have occurred historically, it is not certain 
that this pattern will continue. 

H.R. 7 will create in federal law a permanent and govern-
ment-wide ban on funding for abortion that will not need 
to be renewed each year.  This is a critical step in protect-
ing the conscience rights of citizens who believe abortion 
to be morally wrong. 

At the 131st Supreme Convention in San Antonio, we 
resolved to “speak out to our elected representatives 
about the need to enact legislation … to protect human 
life.” We have the opportunity to send a clear message to 
Congress.  Go to 
http://nchla.org/actiondisplay.asp?ID=310 to 
contact your elected representative. 

As always, let us ask Our Lady’s intercession for our 
prayer that the Holy Spirit enlighten our elected officials 
to adopt laws that affirm the dignity of the human person 
from conception until natural death. 

Here are some dates to remember in order to bring in 
new members or advance our existing members: 

March 1 — 2nd Degree at St. Joseph Manyanet Council 

March 1 — 3rd Degree at St. Joseph Manyanet Council 

March 27 — 1st Degree at Rock Creek Council 

March 29 — 4th Degree at Colony House Hotel and Con-
ference Center 

June 12 — 1st Degree at Rock Creek 

If you would like to take the 2nd or 3rd degree, contact 
GK Chris Ryan (301-335-6082) or Membership Director 
Art Harris (301-530-5868).  If you would like to take the 
4th degree, contact FN Greg Curtin (301-654-5543) 

Our Future Degree OpportunitiesOur Future Degree OpportunitiesOur Future Degree OpportunitiesOur Future Degree Opportunities 

Staying in Touch 

Are you missing out on important council announce-
ments, upcoming events, late-breaking council news, or 
simply need an occasional reminder? 

We have three ways to keep in touch – the Rock Creek 
Council Google Group, Council website, and The Knight 
Chatter! 

The Google Group will help you to be aware of what is 
happening between the monthly distribution of the Chat-
ter, from death notices of a brother Knight, to volunteer 
opportunities, to upcoming events, and much more,  It 
will be there in your email inbox.  It's a great way to stay 
in touch.  To enroll in the Group, send an email to 
kofc_rockcreek_2797@googlegroups.com and mention 
you are a member of Rock Creek Council. 

We will not overburden you.  If at anytime you no longer 
wish to be on, you can remove yourself from the list. 

And don’t forget to check the council website at 
http://www.kofc2797.org. You will find lots of valuable 
info, such as our history, fraternal benefits, past Chat-
ters, and much more. 

Also, know that you have three ways you can receive The 
Knight Chatter — electronically (early and in color), hard 
copy (permanent and easily shared, but black-and-white) 
or both.  If you would like to change the method you now 
receive it, just drop an email (with your email address) to 
LPGrayson@verizon.net. 
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REFLECTIONS 
Lawrence P. Grayson, FDD, PGK, PFN 

From Acquiescence to Support of  Immorality 
In the past 50 years, the Supreme Court has systemati-
cally and consistently ruled to disestablish the legal basis 
for a moral society.  The Court legalized the use of contra-
ception for married couples in 1965, for unmarried per-
sons in 1972, and then made abortion a right in Roe v. 
Wade in January 1973.  The judicial instrument for this 
statutory disassembly was a created “right to privacy,”  an 
amorphous concept that has been continually expanded 
to legalize more and more formerly illicit acts. 

The enlargement did not end with Roe.  In Planned Par-
enthood v. Casey, in 1992, the Court, addressing a 
woman’s right to an abortion, stated: “At the heart of lib-
erty is the right to define one’s own concept of existence, 
of meaning, of the universe, and the mystery of human 
life.”  This statement is so all-encompassing and open to 
interpretation that Judge Robert Bork believed that, if 
followed, the courts could invalidate all laws regulating 
individual behavior. 

And so it was.  The judicial logic was taken to the next 
step in Compassion in Dying v. Washington, in 1996.  If a 
woman has the right to kill her unborn child, does she not 
have the right to take her own life?  In its majority opin-
ion, the Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals wrote, “every man 
has the liberty to determine the time and manner of his 
death,” a statement without limitations, such as a person 
being terminally ill.  Assisted suicide and euthanasia were 
given legitimacy. 

Then, sodomy laws were challenged.  These primarily 
were state statutes understood by the courts to outlaw any 
sexual act, typically between persons of the same sex, 
deemed to be "unnatural" or immoral.  In 1962, every 
state had laws making sodomy illegal, although soon after 
individual states began to repeal those bans.  If sex is 
viewed strictly for pleasure with no procreative aspect, 
there is no reason why it should be limited to persons of 
the opposite gender.  The Supreme Court in 2003, ruling 
in Lawrence v. Texas, followed the trend and invalidated 
all sodomy laws. 

With homosexual acts legalized and the marital act’s focus 
on pleasure, it was natural to redefine the meaning of 
marriage.  In the 1990s, virtually all states statutorily 
banned same-sex marriages, although some were moving 
in the direction of recognition.  To limit the movement, 
Congress passed the Defense of Marriage Act (DOMA) in 
1996, which defined marriage solely as a union between a 
man and a woman for federal purposes.  This was to prove 
a temporary hindrance. 

Massachusetts, by a ruling of its Supreme Judicial Court 
in 2004, legalized same-sex marriage, making it the first 
state to do so.  DOMA was then assailed.  In June 2013, in 
United States v. Windsor, the Supreme Court ruled that 
DOMA was unconstitutional as it restricted the interpre-

tation of the terms “marriage” and “spouse” to heterosex-
ual couples.  The same day, the Court allowed a lower 
court decision to stand, which overturned an amendment 
to the California State Constitution limiting marriage to 
one man and one woman.  Today, 17 states allow same-
sex marriage, with Illinois to become the 18th on June 1, 
2014; 10 others recognize same-sex unions.  These 
changes have been accomplished through court rulings, 
legislative changes, or direct popular vote. 

The definition of marriage was now open to further dilu-
tion.  Kody Brown and his four wives, members of a fun-
damentalist Mormon sect who star in the reality TV show, 
Sister Wives, contended that Utah’s law banning polyg-
amy violated their right to privacy and religious freedom.  
In December 2013, U.S. District Court Judge Clark Wad-
doups ruled that the prohibition was unconstitutional.  In 
his ruling, he cited Lawrence, in which Supreme Court 
Justice Anthony Kennedy stated that the Constitution 
guarantees people “an autonomy of self that includes free-
dom of thought, belief, expression and certain intimate 
conduct.” 

A new phase of cleansing the culture of traditional behav-
ioral values has now begun.  For 50 years, as the courts 
have increasingly legitimized immorality, the public has 
acquiesced.  Now the courts are forcing people to be not 
only accepting, but supportive of acts that oppose their 
religious beliefs.  Small businesses, such as bakeries and 
photographers, are being sued for not providing their ser-
vices to celebrate homosexual marriages, even when those 
marriages violate the consciences of the business owners.  
The American Civil Liberties Union has brought suit 
against the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, 
claiming that the bishops’ pro-life health directives pre-
vented a Catholic hospital in Michigan from providing a 
woman with adequate health care, that is, an abortion.  
Catholic social agencies have been forced to close for not 
providing adoption services to homosexual couples. 

The string of rulings legitimizing immoral behavior is 
endless.  Justice Antonin Scalia, dissenting in Lawrence, 
said that morals legislation is now constitutionally imper-
missible.  With an end to virtually all legislative con-
straints on immorality, can the courts continue to rule 
against incest, pedophilia, bestiality, group marriages, 
and other erotic fantasies? 

Pope Paul VI, in his encyclical, Humanae Vitae,  pub-
lished in 1968, described the consequences that would 
follow the widespread acceptance of contraception.  He 
warned: 

Consider also the dangerous weapon that would 
thus be placed in the hands of those public au-
thorities who have no concern for the require-

(Continued on page 10) 
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REFLECTIONS 

(Continued from page 9) 

ments of morality…Who will stop rulers from favor-
ing and even imposing upon their peoples, if they 
should consider it necessary, the method of contra-
ception that they judge to be most efficacious?” 

How perceptive Pope Paul VI was.  Now four-and-a-half 
decades after he expressed his concern, we have a presi-
dent who is mandating that virtually all employers – in-
cluding religious groups such as Priests for Life and Little 
Sisters of the Poor -- provide their employees with insur-
ance for contraceptives, sterilization, and abortion-
inducing drugs.   

If this country and its people are to halt the rush into na-
tional licentiousness and return to a morals-based culture, 
there must be a recognition throughout society that God 
exists, that He set forth Commandments on how we should 
live our lives, that marriage has a procreative purpose, that 
human life must be respected and protected from concep-
tion to natural death, and that we will be judged by Him to 
account for how we live our lives.  This re-evangelization 
must begin with Catholics through the Church, from the 
pulpit.  It can be accomplished, but only with God’s help 
through prayer.  Let it begin with us – and now. 

A poll of Americans and high-level 
business leaders proved what 
Knights of Columbus insurance 
agents have known for genera-
tions: religious beliefs and values 
should be an integral guide to 
business decision making. 

Those surveyed also revealed they believe personal and 
corporate gain drives executives’ decisions.  Overall, 
they believe, as do the majority of the executives polled, 
that the moral compass of corporate America points in 
the wrong direction.  

Only 19 percent of Americans would award corporate 
America a grade of A or B for its honesty and ethical con-
duct.  Forty percent of these respondents had the bank-
ing and financial industry in mind when answering. 

The positive side is that 75 percent of Americans sur-
veyed believe that it is possible to be successful and 
ethical in business.  They also believe that high ethical 
standards strengthen a company’s advantage over its 
competitors, in both the short- and long-term. 

Additionally, more than 90 percent of people strongly 
consider a company’s reputation for honesty and ethical 
conduct when considering whether or not to invest with 
them. 

Nearly two-thirds of those polled believe corporate lead-
ers should rely on their religious values for guidance in 
the business arena. 

In this tough economic climate, it’s of paramount impor-
tance that all Knights are reminded of the moral, ethical 
commitment of the Order to serve its members and their 
families.  Earning just a passing grade is not acceptable 
to me or the other professional insurance agents of the 
Knights of Columbus. 

Call me.  I am at your disposal. 

Fraternally, 

M IC HAEL  PAT T EN  
Fraternal Benefits Advisor 

240-305-6996 
michael.pat ten 

@kofc.org  

 

Business Success and Ethics 

Note: The council has two Financial Benefit Advisors.  Mike Patten is serving all members whose last names begin 
with L through Z.  Jim Bilodeau is serving the members whose last names begin with A through K.  Do not hesitate 
to contact Mike at the information above, or Jim at his office phone 301-460-6514, his mobile phone 301-980-8011, 
or by email at james.bilodeau@kofc.org. 

 

Welcome to Our Newest Members 
On January 23, the Council admitted ten new Brother 
Knights.  Welcome to Marcus Owen, Jeffrey Polich and 
Kevin Weisser of Holy Redeemer; Michael Antonelli, 
Richard Bolanowski and Fred Monks of St. Jane Fran-
ces de Chantal; Edward Mulheron and Anthony Puglisi 
of Shrine of the Blessed Sacrament; Steven Markham of 
St. Ann; and Theodore Moon of St. Timothy.  We are 
glad to have you with us, and look forward to your be-
coming active in the council. 

Breaking News 
Waters Reelected Seniors’ President 

With a remarkable display of campaign finesse, Bob Wa-
ters successfully retained the presidency of the Rock 
Creek Seniors’ Group.  Showing the power of incum-
bency, Bob overwhelmed his potential opponents with 
name recognition, having chaired almost 300 events in 
his past 24 years in office.  To assure that there would 
not be any election-day nominations from the floor, he 
catered to the bread-and-cake appetites of the voters – 
changing the traditional venue for the election meeting 
to a new restaurant. 

Congratulations, Bob, on a job well done! 
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We had 33 members and 
guests attend our January 
meeting and luncheon (this 
time brunch).  It was held at 
the Potomac Grill in Rock-
ville. 

Fr. John McKay, Deacon 
Bob Hubbard, and Grand 
Knight Chris Ryan were our 
guests.  The Grand Knight 
gave a short talk on the 
status of the Council and 
mentioned some future 
events. 

I received several favorable comments 
about the Potomac Grill and the food.  
The members were very pleased to be 
going to a new place.  Many thanks to 
Ted and Dora McIntosh for taking the 
reservations, and to Jean Gordon, Helen 
Brennan and Darlene Coleman for their 
usual willingness and efficiency in put-
ting the function together. 

On February 9, we will hold out St. Val-
entine’s meeting and luncheon.  Helen 
Brennan will be taking care of the food.  
Please help her.  The Barber Shoppers 
will once again entertain us.  Make your 
reservations early! 

In March, we will hold our annual St. 
Pat’s meeting and party.  No date has 
been set.  I will be out of the country a 
good part of the month.  This time, 
please no cell phone calls.  The last time I 
was out of the country, I was charged $16 
per minute for chatting on the cell phone.  
You should have seen that bill! 

I again out spent all of my opponents for 
the presidency of the Seniors’ Club, and 
was re-elected.  I think this year, I get my 
25-year pin!  Neil Dorian stayed on as 
our vice president, Helen Brennan as our 
secretary, and Darlene Coleman agreed 

to remain as our treasurer. 

In our special remembrances, 
we prayed for Willie Lee’s son 
Alex, who is seriously ill in 
California, for Marge 
Swanke’s son Kevin, for 
Helen Finncutter who is 
slowly recovering, and Marge 
Mercurio’s son Michael who 
died in a fire. 

Congratulations to Howard 
Morin, who became engaged 
to Joan on Christmas Day! 
 

GOD BLESS AMERICA AND OUR 
MILITARY! 

 
PRAYER CORNER 

In your prayers remember: Eureka and 
Elizabeth Arcand, Tom Becker, Domenic 
Bellia, William “Will” Bello, Maggie De 
Bettencourt, Dorothy Bush, Lily Callow-
hill, Maureen Collins, Kevin Dyer, Susan 
Gordon Garcia, Lois Gargano, Katharine 
Giodati, Bill Gordon, Jean Gordon, 
Carole Hanley, PGK, Frank Hayden, PSD 
Gene Hogan, Marie Horan, Paul Horan, 
Saunders Jacobsen, Richard Lillis, Julia 
Marcus, James Marketos, Rich Myl-
narczyk, Ralph Oviedo, Sr. Maureen 
Patrice, Fr. David Pollak, Mary Rainey, 
Joan Reed, Anne Ryan, Bridget 
Shanahan, Gloria Skapik, Pilar Stark, 
John and Estelle Stoltz, Stephanie Suff, 
Joselyn Walter Graham and Regina Wal-
ter, Barbara Waters, R. Joyce Waters, 
Louise Young, Karen Zack, and Fran 
Zello. 

SENIORS’ CLUB REPORT 
By PGK Bob Waters, President 

Council Leaders 

 

CHAPLAINS  
Rev. Msgr. Vincent S. Gatto—301-762-2143 

Deacon Robert Hubbard—301-942-1522 
Deacon John Shewmaker—301-986-8658 

 

GRAND KNIGHT 
Christopher T. Ryan—301-335-6082 

 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT 
James A. Caulfield—301-365-2580 

 

CHANCELLOR 
Gary Biggs—301-466-9727 

 

WARDEN 
Richard Heim—240-888-1240 

 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
F. Douglas Yeatman—301-785-3747 

 

RECORDER 
Peter D. Ferrigno, PGK—301-469-6099 

 

TREASURER 
Terence P. Ryan, PGK—301-215-9197 

 

ADVOCATE 
Joseph Murphy, PGK—301-728-1316 

 

INSIDE GUARD 
Gregory P. Curtin—301-654-5543 

 

OUTSIDE GUARD 
William R. Ruane—301-530-6755 

 

TRUSTEES 
1-Year—Thomas W. Tappan—301-365-3128 

2-Year—Emory Linder—240-508-2070 
 

3-Year—Joseph D. Myers, PGK—301-765-1030 
 

PROGRAMS DIRECTOR 
Michael Horan, PKG—240-793-1169 

 

CHURCH & PRO-LIFE  ACTIVITIES 
Peter Ferrigno, PGK—301-469-6099 

 

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES 
James Geimer—240-893-5901 

 

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES 
Michael Horan, PKG—240-793-1169 

 

FAMILY ACTIVITIES 
Felice d’Avella—301-717-0784 

 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES 
Brian Dowd—301-467-5086 

Patrick Dowd—301-704-7213 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
Arthur Harris—301-530-4868 

 

RETENTION 
Arthur Harris—301-530-4868 

 

LECTURER 
Daniel Crowe—703-628-2565 

 

PRESIDENT, SENIORS CLUB 
Robert C. Waters, PGK—301-493-8883 

 

FIRST DEGREE TEAM CAPTAIN 
Joseph Doniger, PGK—240-566-2150 

 

4th DEGREE – O’BOYLE ASSEMBLY 
Gregory Curtin—301-654-5543 

 

PRESIDENT, KAY-CEE CLUB 
Matt Dugan— 202-412-9982 

 

PRESIDENT, LADIES AUXILIARY  
 

WEBMASTER 
Matthew Flynn—301-942-8491 

 

CHATTER EDITOR 
Lawrence P. Grayson, PGK – 301-933-8731 

e-mail – LPGrayson@verizon.net 
 

COUNCIL OFFICES 
LOUNGE—301-530-1628 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY —301-530-2427 
KAY-CEE CLUB —301-785-3747 

PGK Bob Waters 

  

Lessons from the Bible — Lite 

Lessons learned from Noah: 

1: Plan ahead; it wasn't rain-
ing when Noah built the Ark 

4: Don't listen to critics; just 
get on with the job that 
needs to be done 

5: Speed isn't always an ad-
vantage, the snails were on 
board with the cheetahs  

6: The Ark was built by 
amateurs; the Titanic by 
professionals 

5: Remember we are all on 
the same boat 

The woodpecker has got to go! 
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Rock Creek Council’s 

ROCK CREEK 

MANSION 

For more information, 
check the website 

www.rockcreekmansion.com 

Schedule a tour by calling 

Julie Carter 
240-426-1220 

A Private Party Site in the 
Heart of Bethesda 

 

Excellent location near the 
Capital Beltway, just north 

of NIH. 

Anniversaries, 
Birthdays 
Wedding 

Receptions, 
& Meetings 
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THE KNIGHT CHATTETHE KNIGHT CHATTETHE KNIGHT CHATTETHE KNIGHT CHATTERRRR     
PUBLISHED MONTHLY (EXCEPT AUGUST), AT NO CHARGE, BY 

K N I G H T S  O F  C O L U M B U S  

RO C K  CR E E K  CO U N C I L ,  NO .  2797  

5417 WEST CEDAR  LANE  
BETHESDA , MARYLAND   20814-1517  
ht t p : / / www. Kof C2 7 97 .o rg  

ROCK  CREEK  COUNCIL  CALENDAR  H IGHLIGHTS  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
 

1 
 

 

2 
 

3 
 

4 
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6   
 
 

Color Corps Mtg 
Rosensteel Cncl 

7:00 PM  

7 
 

8 
 

9 
Seniors Club 
Meeting and 
Valentine’s 

Party 
1-3 PM 

10 
 

11 
 

Executive Com-
mittee Meeting 

7:30 PM  

12 

 
 

13 

 
Rosary 7:30 PM 

Business Meeting 
8:00 PM 

14 
 

15 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 
 

K-C Club 
7:00 PM 

20 
O’Boyle 
Meeting 

Rosensteel Cncl 
7:30 PM 

21 22 

23 
 

24 
 

25 26 27 
 

Rosary 7:30 PM 
Social Meeting 

8:00 PM 

28  

 
 
      
    

FebruaryFebruaryFebruaryFebruary    

Lincoln’s Birthday 

Washington’s 
 Birthday Observed 

Holiday 

Valentine’s Day 


